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Friday 4th July 2025 

KEY DATES FOR NEXT TWO WEEKS 

• Monday 7th July 2025 

- Year 6 bring in costumes in named bag 



- Year 6 bring in cereal box or shoe box 

- Selected children go straight to District Sports at Xcel Sports Hub for event 

10:00 to 13:00 

• Tuesday 8th July 2025 

- Year 6 School Production Dress Rehearsal 9:30-11:30 

- Year 5 Ukulele concert - 5S - 13.30, 5H - 14:15 - Parents welcome to watch 

• Wednesday 9th July 2025 - Year 6 School Production 18:30-20:30 (Year 6 dropped off 

at 17:45) 

• Thursday 10th July 2025 - Year 6 School Production 18:30-20:30 (Year 6 dropped off 

at 17:45) 

• Friday 11th July 2025 

- PTA Silent Auction Closes 15:30 

- Year 6 School Production USB order deadline 

_________________ 

• Monday 14th July 2025  - Year 5 Science Fair 9:30-10:30 Parents welcome 

• Tuesday 15th July 2025- Year 6 Leavers' Disco 16:30-17:45. School pick up as normal. 

• Wednesday 16th July 

- Year 6 Decade Day dress up. 

- Year 4 Mini recorder concerts - 4K at 13.45 4C at 14.45. Parents welcome 

• Thursday 17th July 2025 

- Year 6 Leavers' Assembly 9:00-10:00 

- Year 6 Shirt Signing 

• Friday 18th July 2025 

- All Collection of silent auction prizes deadline 

- All Finish for Summer Holidays 13.25/13:30  



Click Here1 for Upcoming Events 

Click here2 for School Calendar and to Subscribe to Calendar. Click Here3 for School 

Term Dates and INSET days 

Head's Update 

Summer Celebration Afternoon 

A huge thank you to all those who came along to our Summer Celebration event on the 

lower field on Friday before the summer fair. We were treated to a magnificent performance 

of songs from year groups, the choir and whole school. The dance group performed their 

dance that was our representation at the Epsom and Ewell Dance Festival. In addition to this 

it was an opportunity to say a formal farewell to Mrs Boddy who leaves our team for the 

joyful horizon of retirement which she so richly deserves after working with us at Wallace 

Fields Juniors for 27 years. Mrs Boddy's sister also came along to see the children perform a 

special song for her. 

Thanks also to those volunteers and members of the PTA that helped with the Summer Fair. 

Thanks also to the staff who monitored the inflatables and a variety of stalls. Well done to 

the entrepreneur children who successfully bid 'Dragon's Den' style to have a stall and sell 

their wares. These stalls did extremely well and all the goods were hand made or hand 

crafted gifts and ideas. 

Below are some photos of the children's stalls, for more photos and videos of the event by 

clicking here4. 

 
1https://wallacefields-jun.surrey.sch.uk/events 
2https://wallacefields-jun.surrey.sch.uk/calendar 
3https://wallacefields-jun.surrey.sch.uk/news/2025-03-18-inset-days-confirmed-for-next-academic-school-year 
4https://wallacefields-jun.surrey.sch.uk/news/2025-07-04-songs-fundraising-and-fun-at-wfjs-summer-
celebrations-event 



 



 



 



 



 



 

 



 

Farewells  - Mrs Boddy and Mrs McGahan 

Mrs Boddy's and her Retirement Speech. Some parents informed me that Mrs Boddy could 

not be fully heard due to microphone issues, so I have asked Mrs Boddy to publish her full 

speech below for those of you who wanted to make sure you heard what she had to say 

about her 27 years here and her reflections on working at our school (click the link). 

As I said that afternoon, a reflection of what an incredibly friendly, kind and compassionate 

person Mrs Boddy is, is that I have only ever seen her cross a few times (and I have worked 

with her for a couple of decades)  - she is always so courteous, enthusiastic and positive and 

this has made her a hugely popular member of the staff who gets on with everyone and has 

been the hub of the office for all those years. The office team are sad and nervous all at 

once to be losing her from the team though the tasks and responsibilities have been planned 

and a succession plan will begin in September. There will be some new faces in reception. 

We will all miss Mrs Boddy's laughter and glowing positivity and really hope she will keep in 

touch and let us know how retirement is going. We wish her well in her retirement and we 

are having a private celebration before the summer for her, here at the school. 



For Mrs Boddy's full retirement speech click here5. 

Mrs McGahan  - Very sadly I must announce that one of our key members of the support 

team, Mrs McGahan, is moving on. This is a great shame because Mrs McGahan has been an 

incredible teaching assistant and SEND support teacher and she will be greatly missed. Mrs 

McGahan has been very busy ensuring our SEND processes are up to date and being the 

assistant to the SENDCo Mrs Elliot. We have advertised her position and have been 

interviewing this week already, to make sure we have a full team for the new term, however 

it will be difficult to replace Mrs McGahan whose expertise and specific training will need to 

be redone by those following on from her. This will mark five years of working at Wallace 

Fields Juniors and although she will not want us to make a fuss, we want to say a huge thank 

you to her and wish her every success in her new job.  

Transition Day - Preparation for Moving On 

Tuesday marked our Transition Day and this included many of Year 6 were off at their 

secondary schools to experience the transition activities those schools provide to familiarise 

them with a much larger building and systems. Similarly we do the same for our Year 2s and 

they started their Transition Day at 10am  - the majority from Wallace Fields infants and a 

few from other schools in the local area. 

It was also an opportunity for parents/carers to meet the senior team, hear about the school 

vision, values, reward systems and expectations that differ at junior school school level.  

Additional opportunities were laid on for parent/carers to meet with JAG staff to discuss 

wraparound care, have a taster session in the diner to get an idea of the food that the 

Twelve15 caterers provide and also ask about allergies, dietary needs and food choices.  

By giving parents/carers an insight into life at Wallace Fields Juniors I hope to also allay your 

anxieties and it was good to hear that many of you are excited and looking forward to this 

new chapter in their educational journey. 

We decided to modify our Transition Day to include all the children (not just Years 2 and 6) 

so they got to meet their new teacher (for September) and see their new classroom in the 

morning. This gave children the opportunity to hear a bit about the expectations, topics, 

trips and visits of their new year group and to be able to ask questions and get more details. 

This then allays anxieties and concerns about the new academic year for them and they can 

look forward to the exciting and adventurous activities they have ahead of them. 

Most local schools have their transition on the same day across the borough  - this really 

helps with transition and provision in their current school. However some schools choose 

different days that suit them and so we had about fifteen children who came to school as 

usual. A huge thank you to Mrs Hernandez who took those Year 6 who were still in school 

that day. Mrs Hernandez planned and implemented a vast array of exciting science 

 
5https://wallacefields-jun.surrey.sch.uk/news/2025-07-02-thank-you-from-mrs-boddy 



experiments and activities for the them to do during the day. The remaining Year 6 had an 

excellent time and got some excellent learning done.  

THIS WEEK 

Stars of the Week  

 

This week's Stars of the Week were announced in assembly  - they create an excellent role 

model for their fellow peers through their efforts and commitment by following the school 

values.  

Nominated each week in our Celebration Assembly every Friday. All of the Stars of the Week 

receive a certificate and five house points for showing one or more of the school BELIEVE 

values  - Brilliance, Enthusiasm, Learning, Inspiration, Equality, Vision and Every pupil 

matters. Well done to this week's winners. 

Believe Awards 

 

The BELIEVE Award is presented to those children who show all of the school 

values including brilliance, enthusiasm , learning, inspiration, equality, vision and every 

pupil matters. These children are all round excellent individuals with a willingness to do their 

best, work with others, approach tasks with vigour and achieve real progress.  



This is not simply an academic award but more of one of improving and showing willing, 

teamwork and resilience. They are children who are kind to others and work well in a team 

whilst understanding that there is a reason for everything we learn and do in school. They 

are outstanding individuals who deserve this recognition.  

The Believe Award is only awarded once a month and is worth ten house points. 

Congratulations to this month's winners. 

Maths Visit - June 2025 

 

A few weeks ago, we welcomed Maria Harrison to the school to share with us her 

experiences of using maths in the real world.  This is an important part of maths at Wallace 

Fields Junior School, and encouraging the children to think about where and when they use 

their primary maths knowledge beyond the classroom. Maria was recently awarded 

Volunteer of the Month for her efforts in sharing this important message and inspiring the 

children to consider maths in everyday life. We shared some pictures of her assembly and 

her class sessions with Year 5 in the newsletter at the time. Maria shared her job and 

hobbies with the children, and their insightful questions and answers showed they have a 

real understanding for the maths that is all around us. As always, thank you for all your 

support with maths at home and outside of school. Thank you also to Maria for her visit and 

inspiring talk with the whole school.  

Well Done at District Sports Field Event 

Well done to the children who took part Wallace Fields Junior School in the District Sports 

Field events on Monday 30th June 2025 at Stamford Green Primary School.   

"District Sports took place in the blistering heat on Monday 30th June 2025.  There was 

some extremely tough competition although WFJS did manage to take home some medals.  

Congratulations to Amelia P for winning the long jump and Louis L for winning the throwing 

event.  Thank you to our volunteers, staff and parents for bearing the heat. " Mr Sellars 

Good luck to those taking part in the track events next week see below a reminder of the 

details.   



Wallace Fields Junior School Rappers 

On Tuesday 1st July 2025 a few children performed their own rap music in the music 

assembly.  Please click on the link below to listen to them in action and see some photos. 

https://wallace-fields-junior-school.schudio.com/news/2025-07-02-wallace-fields-junior-

school-rappers-in-action 

Presentation on Achieving Cultural Dreams 

 

Wallace Fields were very lucky enough to have the year 10 student, Aaliyah-Zaina R explain 

to them how she has worked to achieve her cultural dreams. She inspired them by 

explaining how they too can achieve anything that they set their minds to.  



Please Support our PTA 

 



Bid for Some Great Bargains at PTA Silent Auction 

 

 



Coming Up and Important Information 

 

Votes for Parent Governors Now Open 

Please see the letter sent out separately.  Deadline for votes is Friday 18th July 2025 at 

8.45am. 

Autumn Clubs Will Be Available for Booking Shortly 

I will send out a additional newsletter next week with all the club letters and they will also 

be published on the school website. 

Parent Questionnaire Results Now In 

Thank you to all those who have taken time to complete the questionnaire - there are some 

lovely comments, some great ideas and some things that the school are doing though 

obviously we need to make more effort to make sure you know we are doing in school and 

what we do with your ideas.  

We can see some key themes for improvement and consideration and will be discussing 

those points with the senior leadership team and creating an action list to check how 

systems are working. One of the key themes coming out of the questionnaire was a need to 



include a neutral choice rather than polarised to agree or disagree. We can adapt the 

questionnaire for next time to include a neutral option.  

District Athletics – Track Event on Monday 7th July 2025 

The children elected to represent Wallace Fields Junior School in the District Track event on 

Monday 7th July 2025 were emailed a few weeks ago and have confirmed their place on a 

form.  It is being held at Xcel Sports Hub, Waterside Dr, Walton-on-Thames KT12 2JP from 

10am to 1.30pm.  You will need to take the competitor straight to the Xcel Sports Centre in 

the morning and do not need to come into school first. No earlier than 9.30am for a 10am 

start and register with Mr Sellars. Please report to Mr Sellars on arrival and 

departure.  Parents are welcome to stay if they wish.  All supporters are extremely 

welcome.  Children will then need to be collected at 1.30pm and brought back to Wallace 

Fields Junior School (unless the event over runs). Parents must remain outside the track or in 

the viewing stand during the competition. 

Please note those on the reserve list might not get to take part in the track events, unless a 

competitor drops out. They are welcome to come and support the competitors.  

The children will need to wear their clean School P.E. kit and trainers, which they may wear 

to school for the day or change into their uniform before they return to school. They will be 

provided with a school athletics vest on the Friday (Friday 4th July 2025) before the event 

They must bring a water bottle, a named sunhat and sun cream.  Children will need to bring 

a packed lunch with a drink to the event and will need to eat before they return to school. 

No nuts please or food containing nuts. 

PG Film - Email if Permission NOT Given 

Some classes may be watching PG films at the very end of term (last morning), so please 

email the school office if you do not give permission by Monday 14th July 2025.    

PTA Needed - Can You Help? 

As you may be aware our wonderful PTA Co-Chairs Jade Dodd and Kelly Tebbs are standing 

down this summer. We cannot thank them enough for all the incredible fundraising events 

they have organised over the past few years.  Although we have a fabulous and experienced 

treasurer and committee members, we are still looking for a Chair or Joint Chairs.  Please 

find attached request from Jade and Kelly and do give them a call for an informal chat.  



 

Reminder Last Day of Term Break Up at 1.30pm 

The last day of term is Friday 18th July 2025. This means an early finish and usually we take 

a little bit longer saying goodbye to the Year 6 who are leaving us and stepping into Key 

Stage 3. 

YEAR 3 

Light Up Cards Design and Technology 2025 

This week, the children have been designing and creating light-up cards as part of their D&T 

project. Our work linked to our Science topic of electricity and the children created their 

own circuits to go inside the card. We are so proud of Year 3 for their creativity and 

resilience this week! They will bring their cards home next week though they will need to 

use their own battery if they want it to light up. Please note, we used a 'coin battery' for 

this circuit. Well done, Year 3! 

YEAR 4 

Year 4 Puberty Talks 

In the coming weeks, Year 4 will be learning about puberty and how their bodies will be 

changing over the next few years.  Please see the email sent separately to all Year 4 

parents/carers for details. 



Year 4 Mini Recorder Concert on Wednesday 16th July 2025 

As I am sure you are aware, Year 4 have been working hard learning the recorder over this 

last term. It is always a good experience to prepare for a performance as it raises 

expectations and playing to an audience is another skill that provides valuable experience. I 

have booked the hall for the afternoon of Wednesday 16th July, to put on two mini-recorder 

concerts during the Year 4 music lesson time, and we would love to invite any parents who 

are able to come and watch. I realise a concert in the middle of the working day isn't the 

most convenient so we have started recording performances of the pieces in class so that I 

can share these with you before the end of term. 

On Wednesday 16th July we will be holding the following mini recorder concerts 

• 4K at 1.45pm 

• 4C at 2.45pm 

If you are able to attend in person, we look forward to seeing you on the 16th July 2025. 

YEAR 5 

 

Year 5 Ukulele Mini Concerts 

I am delighted to say that have managed to find a slot in the hall (that coincides with the 

Year 5 music lesson) when Year 6 will not be rehearsing, so we will be able to have a mini-

Ukulele concert after all. It will be next Tuesday, 8th July. I apologise for the short notice and 

understand that this is not convenient for working parents so will still record the 

performance and share the link with you all anyway. 

• 5S Concert - 1.30pm 



• 5H Concert - 2.15pm 

If you are able to attend, we look forward to seeing you.  Mrs Johnstone (Music Lead) 

The Amazing Year 5 Science Fair – Monday 14th July 2025, 9.30am -10.00am – 

Parents Very Welcome 

We would like to invite parents/carers to come in to view the Year 5 science fair on Monday 

14th July 2025, 9.30am to 10am. The event will take place outside on the playground, near 

the shade sail area - weather permitting (or the school hall, if it is raining). The children will 

present their science fair projects to the rest of the school throughout the day. Children 

must remember to bring in their science project on Monday 14th July 2025 and will come in 

as normal for registration. Children will be encouraged to bring home their science projects 

at the end of the day.  We really appreciate all your support with the science fair. We are 

always amazed by the children’s high quality projects and the confidence they show when 

explaining them to the whole school, staff and parents. We cannot wait for the science fair 

2025! 

 



YEAR 6 

Star Warts: The Umpire Strikes Back Key Reminders 

Next week is our production of “Star Warts: The Umpire Strikes Back”. We have managed to 

pull it together in two weeks but it is already looking good and is sure to create lots of 

audience laughter.  

• Costumes - We have managed to source most of the costumes but please look out 

for a slip in your child's bag with what we might need them to have as a base layer 

or your help with providing. Please ensure costumes are brought into school in a 

named bag by Monday 7th July 2025.  

• Make up – We kindly ask that on the show nights all actors have a matte base for 

their make-up applied before they are dropped off. (it helps with the camera when 

the children are filmed). They are also welcome to apply their own eye-shadow, lip 

colour, eyeliner, or any other make-up of their choice that suits their character. 

• Don’t forget to buy your tickets - We  have a small surplus of tickets available for the 

dress rehearsal on 8th July,  and the two evening performances on 9th and 10th July 

2025 .  Parents may purchase a further two tickets  for any of the 

performances.   Please visit Scopay to purchase your tickets.   

• Reminder that you can buy a professionally filmed copy of the show on a USB stick. 

Please pay on Scopay £20 for your reserved copy.   

• Don’t forget to sign up to help run the PTA run the bar by emailing the School Office 

and get 2 free reserved tickets in prime position. 

• On the nights, we ask that you drop the children at 5.45pm and then queue up to 

enter the show or go for a drink in the show bar. 

Decade Day and Design Technology on Wednesday 16th July 2025 

We are combining our History topic, Relationships Lesson and D&T week in the remaining 

weeks. To do this, we are adapting the hot cross bun project into WW2 bread baking 

combined with Decade Day, which will be on the 16th July 2025.  This is a history themed 

day where the children can dress up in iconic styles from 1940s - 2000s. We will do lots of 

fun activities like designing a record cover, making a boy/girl/pop group dance routine and 

baking ration bread etc. If your child would like to dress up, please could you help them. 

Personally, Ms. Gough and Miss Hill might resurrect some 90s clothing! The children will eat 

the bread we make in school- so no need to provide anything!  

Year 6 Design and Technology – Week commencing 7th July 2025 

We are going to make fairground rides next week- please could you provide either a cereal 

box or a shoebox for this. Thank you.  



Leavers’ Disco – 15th July 2025 4.30pm  - 5.45pm 

On 15th July 2025 we are having a disco for the Year 6's outside under the shade 

sail.  Children will go home as normal at 3.30pm and then they will need to return to school 

for 4.30pm.  They will then all need to be collected by a parent from the main gate from 

5.45pm where we will invite you to dance to one more song with the Year 6s!  Please 

complete the Google form to indicate permission for your children to come to this free event 

by clicking here6.  

Parents Invited to Leavers’ Assembly 9am on 17th July 2025 

The leavers assembly will be at 9:00am on the 17th July 2025 and we hope as many 

parents/carers as possible are able to attend - we suggest you bring tissues!  It should finish 

by approximately 10am. 

Shirt Signing on Thursday 17th July 2025 

We permit the Year 6 children to get their school shirts signed by their friends at the end of 

term. Please send your child in with a named spare school shirt and a permanent marker 

pen on Thursday 17th July 2025. 

Final Day of Term – Bags and Film 

Please bring in a plastic bag or tote bag for your child to bring home artwork and books etc.   

We may be watching PG films at the end of term, so please email the school office if you do 

not give permission by Monday 14th July 2025.   

School Office medications will be handed to children on the last day to bring home. 

Year 6 Relationship and Sex Education 

As we move towards the end of the Summer term, year six children will be taught their final 

unit of PSHE lessons relating to  ‘RSE - Relationship and Sex Education.’  Please see the email 

sent to you earlier in the week which explains how will this be taught and the key questions 

that will be covered.  Should you want to withdraw your child from these particular lessons, 

please email Mr. Lee or Mrs. Day via office1@wallacefields-jun.surrey.sch.uk7  If you wish to 

remove your child from the RSE lessons, the deadline to do is by Wednesday 9th July 2025. 

 
6https://forms.gle/uK6Cu8fhQpDUu8qK8 
7mailto:office1@wallacefields-jun.surrey.sch.uk 



Transition Help 

 

SCHOOL REMINDERS 

Water Bottle, Hats and Sun Cream Reminder 

It is still very warm and sunny at school so please remember to apply sun cream in the 

morning and send your child into school with a named water bottle and a sun hat every day. 

Children are responsible for reapplying their own sun cream. Regular reminders are given. 

Opportunities are given to drink lots and refill bottles when appropriate. There are 'water 

whistles' and opportunities at lunchtime to fill up. The playground has refill points and all 

year groups have water coolers. 



SAFEGUARDING and WELLBEING 

 



 

 



 

Click here8 for More Information About Safeguarding at Wallace Fields Junior 

School 

CLUBS 

Finish Dates for Club at End Summer Term 

Snacks at Clubs 

You are welcome to send in your child with a snack for after school and before an after 

school club.  Please can you provide healthy snacks (not sweets or chocolate) and please 

encourage them to bring their rubbish home.  Much appreciated. 

Update from Gardening Club  

The Gardening Club will finish next week, 8th July 2025. It will not run on the last Tuesday of 

term 15th July as previously stated.  See some lovely gardening club photos from this week. 

French Club Changes 

French Club was moved to 15th July 2025 (due to postponement of 24th June 2025).  

Parents have been informed by the club leader. 

Girls' Football Training 

Girls' training happened today. There will be no clubs on Friday 18th July 2025 as it is the last 

day of term and school finishes up at 1.30pm. Thank you to all those girls who attended over 

the year - it has grown i size and become very popular. Thanks to Tim who runs the club.  

 
8https://wallacefields-jun.surrey.sch.uk/our-school/safeguarding 



Code Camp Holiday Camp 20th and 21st August 2025 

 

Summer Holiday Camp at Wallace Fields Junior School 

 

 



 

ACHIEVEMENTS 

Great Fundraising 

 

A huge congratulations to Violet D who competed in the Race for Life that raises money for 

cancer research. She raised £200 and after gift aid this meant Violet raised £242 for an 

extremely noble cause. We are very proud of her achievement and she shared her medal 

with the children i assembly this morning.. 



Super Swimming 

 

Well done to Kieran L in Year 5 who swam 25 metres at a local club and was awarded a 

rather impressive gold medal from his swimming group. He proudly showed it off in 

assembly. If you have won an award for sports, clubs, or a charity event please let us know 

and we will share their achievement in the Celebration Assembly on a Friday.  



COMMUNITY 

 



 



 



 



 



 



 

 


